Council met in regular session at 5:30 p.m. with Mayor Rick presiding.

Ms. B. Van Dike asked everyone to join her in a moment of reflection for their own intentions. The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by all.

Due to COVID-19, the Council Meeting was moved to the Pry Community Center for safe distancing. Council members could remote into the meeting if they chose to do so. Also, the meeting was opened to the public.

Present at the community center in council chambers was Mayor Rick, Council Members: Mr. M. Raddish, Ms. B. Van Dike, Mr. C. Yoho, Ms. K. Miller, and Mr. R. Schrock.

Present by remote was Council Members: Mr. R. McDowall, and Mr. J. Tonsic, Law Director, Marshal Pitchford, Clerk-Treasurer, Scott Varney, and Village Engineer, Matthew Glass.

Motion by Mr. M. Raddish, second by Ms. K. Miller for the approval of the agenda as presented. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. M. Raddish, second by Mr. R. Schrock to adopt the minutes for the February 3, 2021 Council meeting. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

<u>COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE ON PENDING LEGISLATION</u> – No comments.

COMMITTEE REPORTS -

UTILITIES – Mr. Tonsic had no report.

SAFETY – Mr. Schrock had no report.

PARKS – Mr. McDowall had no report.

PLANNING AND ZONING – Ms. Miller had no report.

FINANCE/AUDIT – Ms. Van Dike had no report.

STREETS –Mr. Yoho had no report. Mayor Rick announced that a bid was received for \$5,050 for the 1993 International dump truck. Mayor Rick thanked council member Chris Yoho for putting the truck on GovDeals.

Mr. M. Raddish announced the next Work Session will be held Wednesday, February 24, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. with all committees reporting.

OLD BUSINESS – None.

NEW BUSINESS - None.

COMMENTS from the Public: No comments.

COMMENTS from Council: Mr. Tonsic mentioned a few street names that do not offer bus service to kids in the school district and asked if Council could ask residents to clear sidewalks to make the commute easier for the kids. We will discuss this further at the work session next week.

Mr. R. Schrock commended the street department for doing a great job plowing. Mayor Rick commented that the street department always does a great job.

Mr. M. Raddish stated he was very skeptical about putting the 1993 International dump truck on GovDeals, but it worked out and thanked council member Chris Yoho for being so persistent.

COMMENTS from the Law Director: No comments.

COMMENTS from the Clerk-Treasurer: No comments.

COMMENTS from the Village Engineer: Matt Glass said work on Sunrise is on hold right now due to the weather but will continue once the weather breaks. Also, our preliminary score for the Herbert Street application scored 113. That is the same score as our application had from last year.

COMMENTS from the Mayor: Mayor Rick mentioned every Tuesday at noon, anyone that is sixty-five years of age or has underlying medical conditions that the Governor has released, can call the number on the Summit County Health Department website to get vaccinated. It's hard to get through since a lot of people are calling at the same time.

Meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.

Mayor Mayor

Date

Attest:

Clerk-Treasurer